
 SOUTH EVERGREEN WATER DISTRICT 
                                                          32045 Castle Court, Suite 103 
                                                                 Evergreen, Co 80439  
                                            Mailing Address: PO Box 2830, Evergreen, CO 80437 
 
October 11, 2022 
 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman St.  Room 718 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
Attn: Ben Wade, PM Water Supply Planning 
 
RE: South Evergreen Water District  (SEWD) 
       Reservoir 4 Drainage Improvements Project 
       Contract: POGGI 2022 3523 
        
       Final Report and Final Payment Request 
 
Project Summary: 
In 2020, a new liner was installed in SEWD’s 5 acre foot reservoir 4 to eliminate a significant 
leakage problem.  In 2021, an unforeseen lifting of the liner happened along the southwest 
bank.  To rectify the problem, a secondary southwest bank drainage system was designed and 
installed in August/September 2022.  The secondary drainage system work included adding 379 
feet of a French drainage system that day-lighted to North Turkey Creek and the addition of 
two concrete manholes for water table monitoring and for emergency pumping, if necessary. 
The engineering/design firm of Purrington Civil, LLC was hired to perform the design work. 
 
CWCB was asked for a much-needed grant to help finance this project.  CWCB approved a 
$25,000 grant and gave SEWD approval to begin construction work after June 22, 2022. 
Construction  work started on August 24, 2022 by SEWD’s contractor Jim Noble, Inc, and was 
completed on September 6, 2022.  All construction conformed to SEWD’s contract documents 
which consisted of change order #3 drawings C.1,C.2 & C.3.  A pdf file of these drawings is 
attached.  No changes to the final drawings were necessary after construction. 
 
The project was completed within change order #3 bid price of $64,490.  The contractor’s 
invoice for 100% completion of the work is attached. This invoice was approved for payment by 
SEWD’s Water Manager and by SEWD’s President. 
 
There were no obstacles encountered during the two week construction period.  The work was 
completed with 2 trench workers, one truck driver for gravel and two equipment operators 
with one being the construction company owner.  The weather was perfect during the 
construction period. SEWD’s Water Manager/ PE was on site everyday of construction to 
ensure that all work conformed to the construction drawings. Chris Purrington was on site a 
few days after the contractor completed his work and was also updated by the Water Manager 
during the two week construction period.  Pictures were taken during the  



 SOUTH EVERGREEN WATER DISTRICT 
                                                          32045 Castle Court, Suite 103 
                                                                 Evergreen, Co 80439  
 
construction period which show the installation of the French drain, which included the 
installation of the manholes and a picture that shows the final site grading. These pictures are 
attached. 
 
Also attached is the Final Tracking Spreadsheet that indicates the breakdown of work and the 
payments made by SEWD and by CWCB. 
 
Please let SEWD know if any additional information is needed.  We greatly appreciate this grant  
and what it means to our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tom B. Moore,  Colo. PE 
SEWD Volunteer Water Manager 
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